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Environmental Assessment Study Group

Thursday, September 28, 2000

7:00 to 9:00 p.m.

Lambton Mutual Insurance Company

Minutes of Meeting
(Unapproved by EASG at time of distribution)

Attendance (in alphabetical order):

Lynn Badder, WWLC

Kevin Bechard, CWS

John Boer, Township of Warwick (Part of meeting)

Reid Cleland, CWS

Marion Fuller, Resident

Dan Gaudenzi, MOE Sarnia (as Resource)

Peter Homenuck, IER (Public Consultation)

Jim Kutyba, County of Lambton

Don McGugan, Lambton Federation of Agriculture and Brooke Township (Part of meeting)

Stephen Morris, Chair

Joyce Runnalls, Township of Warwick (Alternate)

Christel von Engelbrechten, IER (Secretarial)

Absent:

George Mallay, Sarnia-Lambton Office of Economic Development (with regrets)

Jerry Westgate, Township of Warwick

Leroy Wright, WWLC

Call to Order:

S. Morris called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Agenda Items:

1. Introduction

S. Morris welcomed the group and asked the members and guests to introduce themselves. He indicated that:

· The ToR process is completed now; we will be working with the ToR document now.

· There will be no voting, no consensus. Concerns will be addressed as in the ToR process. The concerns will be addressed and brought back to the EASG meeting. If they are still not addressed, concerns can be forwarded to the Ministry.

· It is the members’ responsibility to inform and update the alternates, or have them attend meetings. All information will be sent to the alternates.

· The group is still looking for 2-3 public members.

D. McGugan indicated he would try to nominate an alternate. He will be representing the Township of Brooke as well as the Lambton Federation of Agriculture. S. Morris asked him to forward a letter to this effect to P. Homenuck at IER.

L. Wright is confirmed as the second member representing the WWLC.

2. EA Process Overview and 

3. Status of Warwick Landfill Expansion Environmental Assessment Process

P. Homenuck made a presentation on the EA process and status. A copy of the presentation material was provided at the meeting

P. Homenuck will ensure page numbers on the discussion papers on all copies are placed at the center of the page, at the bottom. 

S. Morris asked how much time the government agencies and peer reviewers would have for comment on each discussion paper. P. Homenuck indicated within 4 weeks if possible. Early discussion papers will be slimmer volumes, later ones will be larger that may require more time for review. K. Bechard added that not all reviewers at MOE would be commenting on all the documentation. The technical staff will review specific topics. 

D. Gaudenzi stated that MOE is still reviewing the level of commitment for reviews and technical support. The EA Branch still needs to reply to CWS on this issue. It is difficult to tell at this point if MOE will be able to meet the timelines.

On request, P. Homenuck discussed the origin of the discussion paper review process. He indicated that the idea was to present large volumes of information to reviewers in manageable blocks. The peer review process would provide early input on the methodology and how it might be improved. Then, later the focus would be on results and interpretation.

S. Morris asked whether P. Homenuck would be responsible for the presentation and coordination of all the discussion papers. K. Bechard indicated that Paul Murray at Gartner Lee Limited, as EA project manager, would be responsible for coordinating the documents to the EASG and would serve as the contact person to coordinate EASG member discussions on particular technical topics with other consultants. 

In response to a question about what stage the peer review process was at, M. Parker (observer at the meeting) indicated that the Township was still getting the consultants together; it had secured about half. The Township lawyers will be meeting with CWS within 2 weeks. K. Bechard would like to have an agreement on the peer review process in place in the next 3-4 weeks. The peer review should be in tandem with the EASG review of documents. The peer review results should be available to the EASG. M. Parker suggested that consultants might also attend some EASG meetings to speak to the documentation.

4. EASG Mandate and Member Responsibilities

P. Homenuck reviewed the section on EASG Member Roles and Responsibilities in Appendix B of the discussion paper. D. McGugan noted that the process looked challenging. S. Morris indicated that the EASG would work through the process piece by piece. He noted that it would be a fair commitment for members and asked for the members’ commitment over the coming months. He said that members owe each other the respect to be informed before coming to each meeting.

5. Meeting Logistics

P. Homenuck reviewed the section on Meeting Logistics in Appendix B of the discussion paper. S. Morris indicated that IER would be handling the clerical responsibilities for the EASG. Christel von Engelbrechten from IER will be the contact for members. The agendas will be simple, dealing mainly with reports. There will be time allowed at the end of each meeting for public questions and comments.

6. EASG Member Recognition

P. Homenuck discussed the concept of member recognition as described in the last section in Appendix B of the discussion paper.  He noted that in the EA expansion process for the Richmond landfill site, the EASG members negotiated the out of pocket costs to be raised to $40.

K. Bechard indicated that the member recognition concept was based on the idea that time has value. The recognition needs to be provided in an appropriate manner.

S. Morris proposed that the Township hold the money in trust until the EASG decide on its use. Signing authority for the trust fund should include both the Township Clerk and Stephen Morris. M. Parker agreed to the suggestion.

J. Boer commented that the proposed $20 per member may not be reasonable for unpaid members, given the expected time for preparation as well as attendance. It would work out to $4 per hour. S. Morris proposed that the amount be set at $40 in the next draft of Discussion Paper #1.

D. McGugan inquired whether individuals could decide to not take the money. S. Morris indicated that the amount would be the EASG’s decision. A member can indicate to CWS if they want it to go elsewhere on their behalf.

7. Comments on Draft Discussion Paper #1: Proposed Public Consultation Program

P. Homenuck reviewed Section 5 in the discussion paper on Public Consultation Activities Proposed by CWS. He asked the EASG for suggestions on the proposed public consultation.

S. Morris noted that the timetable (Table 1) is tentative. The public consultation program may change over time. The EASG will work constructively and positively, but may not always meet all the schedules for review.

S. Morris asked if there were issues of note or follow-up from the EA open house held on July 26, 2000. Christel von Engelbrechten indicated that one open house comment sheet was faxed in by Mary Janes, Secretary of the PLC, suggesting that stronger links be established between the two committees. IER’s response indicated support for the idea and asked the PLC to come forward with its preferred approach. 

S. Morris indicated that he would be resigning as Chair of the PLC after this evening. The PLC went back to its original mandate and a procedure could be put in place to keep the PLC informed. R. Cleland suggested that minutes of EASG meetings could be forwarded to the PLC members and offered as items for discussion at the PLC meetings.

S. Morris asked if there were comments on the consultation activities proposed in Discussion Paper #1. He noted that it is understood that meetings with the WWLC would be scheduled by Peter Homenuck or Kevin Bechard.  Records of the meetings should be made available to the EASG. Record of CWS meetings with local Council should also be forwarded to the EASG.

S. Morris noted that the public consultation meetings (e.g. open houses) were generally not well attended, in spite of the advertising. He stressed the importance of having more people involved and to get more feedback (negative or positive). He mentioned that a number of people in the community had been involved in the ToR process and the school closing process and were feeling burnt out. He indicated the need to generate continued interest in the consultation meetings and asked if members have suggestions for getting better attendance at consultation events.

J. Runnalls inquired what “letters to non-resident property owners” was. P. Homenuck explained that the letters are sent to owners of local properties who may live in another municipality. The letters will ensure awareness of the process and the opportunities to comment.

P. Homenuck suggested a number of activities that could be considered for the consultation program (e.g. during the impact assessment holding an all day “drop in” workshop to discuss specific technical topics, an information kiosk in libraries or municipal offices, a specific time and place for an informal discussion with CWS, etc. ).

S. Morris asked for dates for reporting back to member organizations:

· Jim Kutyba - County Council meets the 1st Wednesday of every month (Jim will also provide his individual comments at each EASG meeting)

· Don McGugan - Brooke Council meets on the 4th or the 2nd Thursday of each month

· John Boer – Warwick Township Council meets on the 2nd and 4th Mondays 

· George Mallay – reports to the Lambton Economic Development Committee only (S. Morris is to speak to George about their meetings) 

S. Morris asked if there were comments on the overview of the public consultation program.

M. Parker asked how the slate for public members could be filled in. P. Homenuck noted that the request for EASG membership was advertised in EA Newsletter #1and 2 sets of local newspaper advertisements. M. Parker indicated that the Township needed to work with CWS on member approval. P. Homenuck stated that there had been no screening of members to date: all who applied were accepted. S. Morris suggested the EASG members could suggest other names and forward them to Kevin Bechard or Reid Cleland.

M. Parker indicated he would volunteer to participate as a public member on the EASG.

8. Next Meeting

Steven Morris asked for discussion on the agenda for the next meeting. P. Homenuck indicated that Discussion Paper #2 on alternatives should be available for members prior to holding the next meeting.

S. Morris asked whether each discussion paper would be finalized individually or if all would be finalized together. P. Homenuck indicated that Discussion Paper #1 would be finalized as complete. K. Bechard added that once the peer review process is in place, Discussion Paper #1 would go forward as final. The peer review process needs to be in place before Discussion Paper #2 will be discussed by the EASG. It is anticipated that Discussion Paper #2 will be ready for distribution to the EASG in advance of a meeting in November and peer review comments should be ready by then.

After discussion on preferable days and starting times to hold the EASG meetings, S. Morris established that meetings would be held on the third Monday of each month. The next meeting will be on Monday, November 20, 2000 at 7 p.m. The Lambton Mutual meeting room will be used if available.

S. Morris indicated that the meeting minutes should be sent to him, then forwarded to EASG members. He thanked the members for their commitment.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Distributed at meeting:

· Agenda of the meeting
· P. Homenuck presentation
· Draft EASG membership Sept. 28, 2000
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